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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords

Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 30 September 2014 at 7.00 pm there were present:

Councillors
     Mr P Kay
    (Mayor) 


Mr N Penny (Deputy Mayor)

Mr D Atherley 

Mr
C Elsmore

Mrs E Elsmore 

Mrs J Morgan 
Mrs N Holloway 
Mr R Drury

Mr G Prosser

Also present was a member of the Press.
Public Forum
There were no matters raised in the public forum
The Public Forum closed at 7.01
107. Apologies were received by Cllrs Baird, C Morgan & Merrikin and agreed. 
PC Dix & County & District Councillor P McMahon also sent their apologies. 
108. Declaration of Interest

Councillor Kay declared a pecuniary interest in item 118 & a personal interest in item 123.

Councillor Atherley declared a pecuniary interest in item 118.

Councillor C Elsmore declared a personal interest in item 123. 

109. To allow dispensation requests 

There were no dispensation requests.
110. To approve the minutes of 26 August 2014
The minutes of the meeting held on 29 July 2014 were noted and it was proposed that they be approved. 
Proposed: Cllr P Kay  

Seconded: Cllr N Penny
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

111. To raise matters arising from the meeting of 26 August 2014
Item 88 Cllr J Morgan asked for the link to the Police Crime figures. The Clerk will forward this.
112. To hear the report from the Police.

PC Dix was called away at short notice and therefore was unable to forward a report.  The Council would like to invite the new inspector to a Public Safety Meeting.
113. To note reports from District & County Cllrs (for information only) 
County & District County Paul McMahon forwarded his report prior to the meeting. 

The Focus of my attention has been around the potential impact of the £74million pound cuts, which will take place across Gloucestershire over the next 3 years.  As yet no
information has been forthcoming, where these cuts will impact.  However, it is likely that services such as long-term care, disabled and older peoples services will be affected.  

I have been successful in getting GCC Cabinet approval to set up a FoD Road Safety Group.  This will enable members of the public to have a direct ‘voice’ into GCC, to raise concerns and have issues addressed in keeping road users/pedestrians safe and more importantly keeping people alive on our forest roads.

I have been able to support the following group with my Active Together Funding.

Forest of Dean Children’s Opportunity Centre - £7500

Coalway Early Years


           £6448

FoD Walk for Health Group


£1000

Broadwell Girls Football Team


£500

Glos College Peru Research Expedition

£1000

Coleford Town Council KGV Project

£10000.

District Cllr C Elsmore reported that there will be £25 million pounds of cuts implemented over the next 5 years.  Two Rivers are wanting to increase housing in the area, and are doing this by increasing the number of properties they put on existing plots.  They require more money from the FoDDC.  He attended a Planning meeting, however there were no mention of alterations to the Planning System that the Council have received by email from the FoDDC. 
Cllr Elsmore is looking into the late night bus in Coleford.  He gave information about the volunteer bus that is available for everyone & anyone to use.  They would like 24 hours’ notice if you wish to use the service. 
District Councillor Cllr C Elsmore attended:

2 Sept


Two Rivers presentation 

8 Sept 

Planning Support Group

10 Sept

GCC update

15 Sept

Performance & Value for money

17 Sept 

planning update

29 Sept  

Transport Forum 

114. To agree payments (see attached)

It was proposed that the payments be made. 

Proposed: Cllr N Penny

Seconded:
Cllr N Holloway
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
115. To agree petty cash payments (see attached)
It was proposed that the payments be agreed. 

Proposed: Cllr G Prosser

Seconded:
Cllr N Holloway
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
116. To note the cash book and reconciliation report (see attached)
The cash book and reconciliation report was noted. 

117. To note the monthly budget figures (see attached) 
The monthly budget figures were noted. 

Cllr Elsmore asked if an income and expenditure could be done for the WW1 project.
Councillor Kay stood down and Councillor Penny took the chair
118. To agree the response to the planning app P1482/14/OUT Outline application for proposal residential development of up to 200 dwellings, open space, associated infrastructure a & highways access 
It was proposed that this be deferred to a separate Full Council Meeting in a larger venue as there is significant local interest.  It is proposed that West Dean Council, the developer and the Forward Planning Officer at FoDDC are invited. The Clerk will ask FoDDC for an extension on the time limit for comments. 
Proposed: Cllr J Morgan

Seconded:
Cllr E Elsmore 
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously. 

Councillor Kay retook the chair

119. To make a decision regarding the provision of a plastic recycling bank
The Council felt that collections should be made from the doorstep, and therefore no further bins required.  Cllr C Elsmore said that collections weren’t made due to the costs, but the current contract is up in 2016/17. It was proposed that a letter be sent to the FoDDC requesting doorstep collections for plastic bottles. 





Proposed: Cllr J Morgan 

Seconded:
Cllr p Kay  

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
120. To make a decision regarding Forestry Commission project on wild boar with the University of Worcester
It was proposed that the Town Council take part and that it be put on the next Public

Safety agenda.



Proposed: Cllr C Elsmore 

Seconded:
Cllr Holloway 



On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
121. To make a decision regarding the use of the footpath adjacent to KGV field being upgraded to a cycle track by the Forestry Commission
It was proposed that this be agreed that the Forestry Commission can use the path, providing the status upgrade can be done and that no cost is incurred by the Council.  Ongoing upkeep to the path should also me meet by the Forestry.  Also the safety issues regarding the use of the path should be looked into.  The Clerk will speak with James Warry, with regard to a legal agreement.

 
 


Proposed: Cllr N Penny

Seconded:
Cllr D Atherley  

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously
122. To make a decision re the Town Council involvement in the Coleford Christmas Lights in the light of the Christmas Lights Committee decision 
The Council were disappointed to receive the decision from the Christmas Lights committee so late in the year.  It was proposed that delegated powers be given to Events and Marketing and this be put on the next agenda for full discussion. Also that they have the budget to spend that would have been given to the Christmas Lights. That something discreet and tasteful be done this year with a full return next year. That the Council ask to see the Christmas Lights committee accounts and have a hand over of any grant money they may have from last year. Cllr Holloway expressed how highly upset she was at the Christmas Lights Committee decision. 





Proposed: Cllr N Penny 

Seconded: Cllr N Holloway 

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously
Councillor Kay stood down and Councillor Penny took the chair
123. To agree to the grant applications from Coleford Reading Group and Broadwell War Memorial Hall 

Cllr Penny proposed that these both be deferred to the next Finance & Office meeting.






Proposed: Cllr N Penny

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan  
Councillor Kay retook the chair  
124. To agree the recommendations of Events & Marketing Committee
Cllr Penny read out the recommendations. Item 8: He has had a 5% response of valid concerns regarding the letters that were sent to local residents.  These will be forwarded with the licencing application.  Holocaust day is the 27 January.  Cllr Drury said he had some ideas regarding the Garden Festival, it was suggested he get ideas together and bring to the next meeting.
All the items were taken en mass





Proposed: Cllr N Penny

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan  
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

125. To agree to the recommendations of the Amenities Committee (23 & 24)
Cllr Holloway read out the recommendations. Cllr Morgan queried if the play equipment in Sylvan Close had been cleaned.  There has been vandalism in the Close this week and the repair work to the fence will be done shortly.

All the items were taken en mass






Proposed: Cllr D Atherley

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan  
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

126. To agree the recommendations of the Finance & Office Committee  
All the items were taken en mass




Proposed: Cllr D Atherley

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan  
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

127. To note the decision of the Planning committee 
The minutes of the 26 August and the 9 September were noted.

128. To note the decision of the Highways Committee

The minutes of the 24 September were noted. 
129. To note the minutes of and hear report from the NDP Steering Group

The minutes of 3 September were noted
130. To note the Clerks Report (for information only)

The clerks report was noted. The clerk said that every committee would be meeting next

month. 
131. To note reports from members

Cllr Kay attended the Ross Civic service and was taken by the amount of Tourist Information they had for the Forest of Dean. He delivered letters to residents of Victoria Road to make them aware of the increased traffic going up to the KGV & he collected the Plastic Bag donation boxes from the shops. Cllr Kay has acknowledged the British Legion request and has agreed to help them with their poppy collection and asked if any other councillors would like to help also. 
Cllr N Penny - The Deputy Mayor attended
2 Sept 

Coalway Early Years opening.  Cllr Penny said what a fantastic facility this was and that they had acknowledge the Councils grant on the plaque at the entrance.
6 Sept 

Plastic Bag Free day
Cllr J Morgan 

6 Sept


Plastic Bag Free day 

12 September
Bells Foundation  Cllr Morgan said that the charity would welcome applications from Lakers students who are now attending university
Cllr N Holloway 

6 September

Plastic Bag Free day

She also attended a meeting with insite portable cabins and has been doing work on the WW1 service. 
Cllr G Prosser 

6 Sept


Plastic Bag Free day
Cllr R Drury
6 Sept


Plastic Bag Free day
Plus a meeting at Parkside 

Cllr E Elsmore
2 Sept


Area Health Forum


3 Sept


NDP

6 Sept


Plastic Bag Free day

12 September
Audit update
Cllr C Elsmore
1 September

Country Café

2 Sept


Area Health Forum 


3 Sept


NDP

6 Sept


Plastic Bag Free day

12 Sept

Audit update 
12 Sept

Bells Foundation

18 Sept

Halls Charity

25 Sept

GMTF visit to Newent and AGM


29 Sept 

Coleford Area Partnership – they are currently updating the walks around Coleford and suggested these would be good for the new Town Guide   
Cllr C Morgan 

6 Sept 

Radio interview regarding Plastic Bag Free day 
132. The correspondence was noted 

IN COMMITTEE
133. To agree to the recommendations of the Finance & Office Committee

It was proposed that the recommendations be agreed 




Proposed: Cllr D Atherley

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan  
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

The meeting closed at 8.40pm.
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